

Mount Greenwood Colts Youth Organization, NFP

Board Meeting

April 19, 2021



Meeting Minutes

MGCYO Board Members Present: Jessica Popow, Nicole Richko, Jill McCormack, Trista Kelly Val McKee, Amy Worley, Amanda Keenan, and Mike Romac. Not present: Anthony DePaola

MGCYO Members Present: Lisa Ortman, Katie Dugger, Robert Morrin, and Jason Dugger.

Approval of previous meeting minutes ~ Val McKee

- March meeting minutes were shared and approved. Motion to approve by Trista Kelly, Jill McCormack second the motion, all approved.

Treasurer's Report ~ Jill McCormack

- Jill gave us an update, \$25,947.00 is our current balance in the bank.
- She went over the disbursements and income for the month.

Spring Cheer Update ~ Amanda Keenan

- We did have a child who was exposed to Covid, but she will be tested and is quarantining for fourteen days before returning.
- Amanda stated Mission Blvd. field in Joliet had no space for cheerleaders so we're going to ask Anthony if we can reach out to the coordinator of the league to see if space can be flagged or roped off for cheerleaders.
- Mt. Greenwood Embroidery will put our logo on the yellow tank tops and the girls can choose to have it personalized. Amanda will talk with Candice there about this and girls can also choose to have their jackets personalized as well. This is not a requirement, it's optional.

Fall Cheer Update ~ Amanda Keenan

- Amy is \$5 under on the uniform budget because the price was dropped.
- Amy is reaching out for indoor practice space for competitions.

Spring Football Update ~ Anthony DePaola/Mike Romac

- Things are going well, we had our first games this past weekend.

Fall Football Update ~ Anthony DePaola/Mike Romac

- Mike reported from the Metro league that the Worth/Ridge is most likely folding, they are still trying to get parents to volunteer.
- Jason Dugger reported they are looking into to other leagues for the fall, River Valley Youth Football League, Southwest Midgets and also Popwarner.
- Mike tried looking into Tom Dart Flag League since flag leagues are hard to find, he is waiting to hear back from of them.
- River Valley & Southwest Midgets are the two leagues we are more focused on, but neither has flag teams. We discussed the options and fall flag and little steps.
- We discussed confirming with Marist to have them as our home field for the fall season. Jason has spoken with the head football coach at Marist who was open to the idea of hosting us. Jason will reach out to him again to see if we can confirm the field.
- We discussed running flag within ourselves and trying to find a coach or coordinator that could organize and oversee this.
- We agreed we will talk with both leagues about joining them. We will call a special meeting if needed to vote on a decision for the fall.

Appointed Positions ~ Jessica Popow

- Game Day Coordinator for the FALL season
- Head Coaches
- We will share that with the organization that the positions are open for all to apply.

Fundraising ~ Trista Kelly/Katie Dugger

- Fundraising - There was a total of 4,000 profit from the Final Four Squares. It went well, if we do random games in the fall as a fundraiser we just need to share it better.
- Katie has scheduled a date of Friday, June 18th as a fundraiser end of season party. Perhaps a \$5 cover charge depending on what the bar charges.
- Over 60 sponsorship letters were sent out. Katie sent out an email follow up to remind businesses.

ColtsWear ~ Lisa Ortman

- Lisa received 23 orders from this last special order placed for spring season families. We sold over \$150 in pop-up orders as well.
- We do not yet know what our actual profit from the sale is.

Registration ~ Nicole Richko

- We will open registration on 4/22/21. Val will show Nicole how to open and create registration.
- Nicole will see if Tuscher can beat the price of \$7.50 then we will order from them because they are local. If not, she will go back to our regular company.
- We discussed keeping the registration raffle tickets, we will keep them for this season.

New Business

- Mark Kelleher is willing to paint the cheer shed when he can in exchange for a discount on his fall registration.

Meeting was adjourned by Jessica Popow at 7:49PM. The next monthly board meeting will be Thursday, 5/17/21 at 6PM at Bar 106.